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NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING 
 
Public Hearing. The New Mexico Spaceport Authority (NMSA) gives notice that it will conduct a public hearing 
for the proposed rulemaking on Wednesday, February 22, 2023, at 1 p.m. (MST) at the Spaceport America Offices, 
located at 4605 Research Park Circle, Suite A, Las Cruces, NM 88001. The proposed rule and meeting details may 
be accessed on the Spaceport America website: https://www.spaceportamerica.com/governance/. 
 
The purpose of the rule hearing is to obtain input and public comment on the proposed rule. Attendees who wish to 
provide public comment on record will be given the opportunity to make a statement concerning the proposed 
rulemaking. Written comment will also be accepted at the hearing. 
 
Purpose of Proposed Rule. The purpose of the proposed rule is to codify the bylaws of the NMSA Board of 
Directors. 
 
Summary of Proposed Rule. The proposed rule codifies the bylaws of the NMSA Board of Directors. 
 
Statutory Authority. Statutory authority for this rulemaking is granted under the Spaceport Development Act, 58-
31-5, NMSA 1978. 
 
Public Comment. Interested parties may provide comment at the public hearing or may submit written comments 
by mail or e-mail. 
 
Mailing Address 
New Mexico Spaceport Authority 
4605 Research Park Circle, Ste. A 
Las Cruces, NM 88012 
 
E-Mail Address 
Melissa.Force2@spaceportamerica.com 
 
Written comments must be received no later than 5 p.m. (MST) on Wednesday, February 22, 2023. NMSA 
encourages the early submission of written comments. 
 
Individuals with disabilities who require the above information in an alternative format or need any form of 
auxiliary aid to attend or participate in the public hearing are asked to contact Marisela Cortez at (575) 267-8500 as 
soon as possible before the date set for the public hearing.  


